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Yyyyyyyyyyyyyyy 
DRAFT 05/07//2009 
FINAL – 05/14/2009
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

May 14, 2009
	Introduction   
    and
Roll Call 
	1. The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:05 p.m.  President, Jennifer Viramontes presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Administrative Complex Board Room.  Board Members present:  Mr. Craig Ford, Mrs. Manuela Huerta, Ms. Maria Saenz and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes.  Mr. Daniel Castillo arrived at 5:07.  

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  The presentation of colors was done by the Santa Teresa NROTC Color Guard with the Pledge of Allegiance and New Mexico Pledge recited.  Mrs. Huerta read the Mission Statement. 

	
	3.  Supt. Nava asked that Ms. Browder take over the Employee Recognition.  Employees that had been employed with the District for 20, 25, 30 and 35 years were recognized as well as those employees retiring.  

	Superintendent's 
Report  
	4.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report:

     Supt. Nava presented to the Board for recognition on their    outstanding achievements, graduates from Chaparral High School,
     Armando Vargas and Miguel Favela received the Bill Daniels award.  Their selection was based on their hard work, character strength and leadership potential.  This award is renewable for four years and students will receive a laptop and printer.  Graduates from Gadsden High School Ruby Maura Ronquillo, Valedictorian with a 4.34 GPA, Krystian Solis ranking #5 with a 4.2 GPA were both accepted in the   UNM BA MD Program;  Mathew Drake ranked #3with a 4.28 GPA was  accepted in the Air Force Academy; and Becca Watson with a 3.72 GPA was awarded a one time $6,000.00 Daisy Gray endowment scholarship from NMSU College of Education.  She will also receive the NMSU Regents Scholarship for tuition and fees in the amount of $4,000.00 per year making her total award $22,000.00.  Graduates from Santa Teresa High School Josephine Ortegon with a 4.177 GPA, Bianca Alva with a 4.188 GPA and Gaspar Terrazas with a 4.25 GPA received the Daniel’s Fund Scholarship; Cynthia Arrellano with a 3.56 GPA received the Golden Apple Award; Jackie Campos with a 3.87 GPA received a Full scholarship to Oklahoma State University; Alejandro Garcia with a 3.84 GPA received a 4 year NROTC Scholarship worth $150,000; Natalie Kutchera with a 4.32 GPA, Andrea Nañez with a 4.388 GPA received the National Hispanic Recognition Program Scholars for College Board.  
Supt. Nava said that she had met with representatives from E- Solar, who is looking to build a $298 million dollar plant in the Santa Teresa area. The plant will provide all of the solar energy to El Paso Electric for the state of New Mexico They will provide the Board with a presentation in the near future and are looking to partnership with the District.  

	President’s 
Report
	 B. President Viramontes said it had been a busy three weeks for everyone with events at every school taking place.  She has attended Awards and Graduation Ceremonies for STHS and Award Ceremonies for GHS and will be attending GHS graduation. She attended both the District Art Show and the Literary Festival.  Mrs. Viramontes said she was looking forward to attending CHS first graduation.  She mentioned that there were a few graduates missing graduation to participate in state finals.  She congratulated GHS -Marissa Bautista for her second consecutive state golf championship.  Mrs. Viramontes said she attended the PAC meeting and was able to attend all of the meetings this year.  She enjoyed the GHS Choir Broadway performance and two of the students received the NMSU Theater Department scholarships. Mrs. Viramontes recommended the gorditas from the La Union Elementary Mercado on May 15th.   

	Board Member’s Reports
	           Vice-President Ford congratulated the four CHS students, Shawn Halkner, Armando Vargas, Omar Rodarte and Brian Ansures, placed fourth in the MESA competition, Wind Energy Challenge.  He attended the first Chaparral High School Senior Awards Ceremony.          
           Mrs. Huerta congratulated all of the graduates on their accomplishments.  She extended her congratulations to their parents and teachers for all of their hard work.   Mrs. Huerta wished everyone a great summer.
     Mr. Castillo said he was very proud his son is graduating from Gadsden HS.  He said that with all of the scholarship recipients our district has it would be in the news.  He was proud of the students and the staff for all of their hard work.
     Secretary Saenz said she was quite impressed with the dancers that performed at the Mesquite Environmental Park inauguration.  She said everything she had attended was wonderful and congratulated everyone involved in the students’ education.   She wished everyone a great summer.       

	Student Representative
	   D.   Student Representative - None

	Personnel Report
	  E.   The personnel report is included for the Boards’ information with no   action required.                                                  

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	5.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.   

	Consent                  Agenda
	6.  Mr. Castillo made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.   

	Open Forum      
	7.  Open Forum:  None                                        

	 
	8.  Action Items:     

	Space Port Memorandum of Agreement    
	     A.  Mr. Ford a motion to approve the Space Port Memorandum of Agreement.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.  

	$3,500,000 Cash Transfer Request


	     B.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the $3,500,000 Cash Transfer Request.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.  

	A.R.R.A. Title I Stimulus Fund Application and Budget Resolution
	     C.  Mrs. Huerta made a motion to approve the A.R.R.A. Title I Stimulus Fund Application and Budget Resolution.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.  

	
	9.  Discussion Items:    

	Student Handbook for 2009-2010


	A.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde presented to the Board the proposed Student Handbook for 2009-2010.  Deputy Yturralde met with a committee of elementary and secondary principals.  The principals decided to propose one student handbook instead of having an elementary handbook and a secondary handbook.  The committee also recommended a few minor updates and changes to the handbook.  The Student Handbook for 2009-2010 will be placed on the May 28, 2009 agenda for action.  

	School Board Meeting Schedule for 2009-2010
	B. Supt. Nava presented the proposed Regular School Board Meeting Schedule for 2009-2010.  Most of the meetings during the fall semester are at the schools sites with the majority of the board meetings during the spring semester at the GAC Board Room. 

	Closed Session 
	9.    Mr. Ford made the motion to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:55 p.m.   

	Reconvene


	10.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 7:34 p.m.   

	Adjourned
	       Ms. Saenz made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:36 p.m.                        


 SUBMITTED BY:




APPROVED BY:
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        ______________________________________
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